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I.  Introduction 

 
When the General Assembly passed the budget for fiscal year 2003, they included a line item 
requiring that the Rhode Island Department of Environmental Management (“the Department”) 
develop and implement a fee for hazardous waste generation.  The Department worked with a 
stakeholder group, which was comprised of small and large quantity generators, industry 
associations, transporters, consultants, attorneys and environmental groups.  Initially, the 
Department proposed a flat fee structure for the generators, however, feedback from the 
stakeholder group indicated that a unit price per pound or gallon was more favorable.  In 
addition, the stakeholder group preferred that the transporters collect the fees from generators 
and in turn pay the fees to the Department.  This would be less burdensome for the generators 
and several other states already have this type of program in place. 
 
As of January 1, 2003, the Department of Environmental Management required that transporters 
collect from Rhode Island generators a fee of 2 cents per pound (In 2005, the fee was increase to 
2.3 cents/pound) for hazardous waste transported.  In order to implement this fee, the Rules and 
Regulations for Hazardous Waste Management (“the Regulations”) were amended with input 
from the stakeholder group.  The Hazardous Waste Generation Fee was established in order to 
raise $890,000 for the funding of programs within the Office of Waste Management that the 
State has established to protect the environment and prevent pollution.  A portion of the monies 
would be set aside to create a contingency fund for site remediation projects that are an imminent 
threat to human health and the environment and lack a responsible party. 
 
 
Several members of the stakeholder group expressed concern that the fees and the way they are 
collected should be subjected to public scrutiny and reviewed on an annual basis.  With this 
concern in mind, the Department added the following provision to the Regulations and this 
document was created to satisfy said requirement. 
 
6.18 Evaluation of the Fees and Report: Each year the Department shall produce a written 

report of its evaluation of total fees collected during the past fiscal year (beginning July 1 



and ending June 30).  The Department shall produce the written evaluation within ninety 
(90) days of the close of the fiscal year and make the evaluation available to the public.  
The Department shall accept written comments on the report for a period of ninety (90) 
days following its release.  After the close of the ninety (90) day comment period the 
Department will conduct a meeting to discuss the written comments that are received. 

 
 

II.  Fees Collected 
 
The State of Rhode Island’s fiscal year begins on July 1st and ends June 30th of each year.  
The total Hazardous Waste Generation Fees that were collected from transporters from July 
1, 2011 until June 30, 2012 was $$756,818.96. 
 
When RIDEM initiated this fee, the goal was $890,000 per year.    The fees collected are 
equivalent to 85% of the goal.  Last year the fees collected were $851,000.   
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